CAP
Minutes for meeting, February 12th, 2014
Present: A. Bonnano, K. Fischer, L. Grega, M. Huguet, C. Jackson, J. Johnson, M. Marino, J. Palmgren, B. Rifkin, B. Strassman, P. VanHise
Guest: D. Blake representing Senate Executive Committee
Excused: N. Rodriguez
Absent: S. O’Brien
[1] Approval of minutes (as amended) from December 11th.  M. Marino made motion, M. Huguet seconded.  Motion approved unanimously (8-0).  

[2] Announcements. Several announcements were made at the opening of the meeting.  First, the subcommittee structure will remain intact until the next meeting, at which point new committee members will be integrated into the existing structure.  Second, the dean of the School of Engineering will attend the next meeting to discuss the closure of the Biomedical Engineering program.  Third, it was announced that CAP received a charge related to a new minor.  On behalf of CAP, B. Strassman requested additional supporting material before the proposed minor will be reviewed.  
[3] Vote on preliminary recommendation.  Academic standing and dismissal: Two minor modifications to the language in the document were suggested.  B. Rifkin made motion to approve the recommendation as amended; J. Johnson seconded.  Motion approved unanimously (9-0).  An open forum would be scheduled regarding this recommendation.     

[4] The work on the Academic Integrity policy is in process.

[5] Report of subcommittees.



a) Tuesday morning – Indicated nothing to report on FSP charge.  



b) Tuesday afternoon – Indicated that the recommendation on the certificate programs charge is being modified and will be presented to the committee for a vote at the next meeting.  The grade appeals recommendation is in process and will be modified to account for concerns raised by the student government about certain language in the recommendation draft (related to how “end of the semester” is defined).  This recommendation will be amended and presented to the committee for a vote at the next meeting.  The retention of student work recommendation has been written and is being amended to account for issues involving work submitted online.  This recommendation will be amended and presented to the committee for a vote at the next meeting.



c) Wednesday morning – Discussion centered on the committee’s work on the ungraded option charge.  Two concerns were raised for the subcommittee to consider: first, should freshmen be allowed to take a course for a p/f grade (current policy does not permit this); second, it was suggested that courses with a study abroad component should not be eligible for an ungraded option (as a motivation for proper student behavior and decorum when abroad) and that the subcommittee should do some research into this by consulting faculty who have led study abroad trips.

[6] The meeting adjourned at 2:46. 

